WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Monday 24th March 2014
7.00 pm Waipu Cove Surf Life Saving Club

ALL WELCOME

PUBLIC FORUM:  None
PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), J. Henderson, P. Baker, R. King, R. Pullan, 

E. Walker (Minutes Secretary)

APOLOGIES:







ATTENDING: L. Fernee, A. Trist, K.Baker
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: 24th February 2014


Minutes of the last meeting as published and circulated    
A. McCulloch/ R. Pullan Carried
MATTERS ARISING: None  
CORRESPONDENCE:
Inwards

28 Feb

WDC
Reply re: Odours from stream/ rotting weed (1. See below)

3 Mar

John Henderson Resignation 
4 Mar

NRC
Reply re: Odours from stream/ rotting weed (1. See below)

16 Mar
David Speedy Request for dispensation 
Outwards

11 Mar
John Henderson Acceptance of resignation by WCRB and DOC.

1. WDC has discussed the possibility of further action with the NRC and both parties are of the opinion that further work at the mouth of the estuary will not improve the situation.In due course rainfall will alleviate any odours and allow the stream to be flushed fully.
Moved: Inwards correspondence be received and outwards approved 
A. McCulloch/ P. Baker Carried
REPORTS:
· Financial Reort (attached)
· Management Report (attached) A. McCulloch/ R. Pullan Carried (for both reports)

 
GENERAL BUSINESS: 
· Board membership – L Judd has notified Sue Reed of John Hendersons resignation.
· Dune and beach monitoring – Report on Dunes post Cyclone Lusi:
The dunes are remarkably intact in spite of a combination king tides, huge swells and on shore winds. The main damage was sustained to the area approximately 40 metres south of the boat ramp. This supports what we already know, that the ideal slope for dunes is 1 in 7. Basically the shallower the angle the more the wave energy dissipates. In the affected area the dune is little more than a steep low bank so I believe will always suffer damage from large seas. Laura Shaft (NRC) and David Bergen (Coastal Dune Scientist) will come to Waipu on the 7th of April to inspect and advise on further action after latest event. Laura will visit sooner if her schedule allows. Roger King
There was also a discussion on repairing the damage made to the boat ramp for an estimated $1000 Managers to take appropriate action.
· Internet connection in campground – Steps have been taken to improve the Internet connection with the Internet provider. The big test will be over the Easter period.
· Fireworks - Fireworks and any other form of fire lighting on the reserve and campground are prohibited at all times as stated in the Bylaws.
· ASH  - Managers recommendations to address under payment by ASH extra’s to be implemented, trialled and reviewed in one year’s time. A.McCulloch/ R. King Carried

Upcoming events on the reserve and local area – Waipu Markets; First Saturday of the month, and every second Sunday of the month. 
Future Meetings – 
April 28th, May 26th (TBC), June 23rd, July 28th (TBC), August 25th 
IN COMMITTEE: 7:32 p.m.






A.McCulloch/ R. King Carried

Exclusion of the public
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – Agenda items: Individuals 
The general subject matter of each matter to be considered while the public is excluded, the reason for passing this resolution in relation to each matter, and the specific grounds under section 48 (1) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 for the passing of this resolution are as follows: General subject matter: Individuals not wanting to be identified Reason for resolution: Protect individuals Ground(s) under s 48 (1) for passing resolution: 48 (1) (d) and 48 (2)

This resolution is made in reliance on section 48 (1) (a) of the LGOIMA 1987 and the particular interests protected by section 6 or section 7 of that Act or section 6 or section 7 or section (9) of the OIA 1982 as the case may require, which would be prejudiced by the holding of the whole or the relevant part of the proceedings of the meeting in public are as follows: 

s.7.(2) (a) protect privacy of natural persons
OUT OF COMMITTEE: 7.46pm


L. Judd/ R. Pullan Carried

MEETING CLOSED 7.46pm
Financial Report  - February 2014
For the first time the camp is forecasting year end revenue in excess of one million dollars and a net surplus of $213,550. Our 2 new revenue streams being the “Cove Bach” and “Bunk House” accounts for increased revenue year end of $22,247.

Revenue
February was a strong month with revenue of $87,525 up 46% on LY, the main revenue stream variance being “casual site fee’s” which was up $26,132 on LY this is attributed to advanced deposits received for Xmas/New Year bookings 2014/2015 equating to $36,652. With our new booking procedure in place (since April 2013) where we take a deposit of 50% of booking total to a maximum of $250, this will inflate our revenue comparisons month on month but will fall into line by year end 2014 giving us a fair comparison YOY.

February casual campers occupancy was up 8.46% on LY or 353 sites, we had a total of 1207 casual sites occupied during the month, with Waitangi weekend falling on a Thursday this year a number of people decided to turn it into a long weekend equating to approx. 250 additional sites on LY. Cabin occupancy was only slightly down on LY and revenue was in line with LY taking into account our 2 new revenue streams equating to $1,475.

Expenses
Expenses for the month were 3% up on LY or $2,428 with a YOY comparison saving of 5% or $27,069. The camps largest expense being casual and permanent wages which we were up $3,097 on LY for the month, $1,573 of this can be attributed to now carrying a new liability of “staff leave” which was not taken into calculations in last year’s figures, currently our total staff leave liability is $17,325. We also have additional cleaning hours factored in for the “Cove Bach” and the “Bunk rooms” which were not in LY figures. Wages, there is a YTD saving of $34,641.

Manager’s Report –March 2014.

March has been steady month with more settled weather and still good levels of occupancy for sites and cabins. A number of school and sports/special interest groups have been staying in the camp this month. We’ve had the usual groups like De La Salle College that come each year, along with some first time groups such as Rangitoto College, and the Morris Car Club. 
Still on this subject, we have had a number of groups also in late February including three groups from Kristen school via Bigfoot Adventures with a total of 180 adults and students. Last year they brought two groups but expanded the camp this year. They have already rebooked again for 2015. There is another rugby group booked for late April utilising the bunkrooms and cabins. We are looking to further develop these school/sport/interest group bookings further over the shoulder season and are noticing an increase in enquiries of this sort.

March has seen us busy preparing 2014/2015 ASH agreements letters and electricity invoices, as well as performing compliance inspections. We are pleased to report these inspection showed a very high level of compliance compared to previous years.

Shed development – the contractor has been confirmed with work commencing in June. The deconstruction of the shed will take place in early May. 

We have also been preparing for our annual Qualmark assessment, which took place on the 17th of March. We are still awaiting the results of this.

The 1st of March was the new date for the opening of general bookings. The whole process seemed to be a lot less hectic than previous years as the majority of people had already rebooked prior to this date, whereas in the past only guests arriving within a limited date range could do so. As a result, we had very limited numbers of sites available on the 1st to book, and only a fraction of the phone calls we had in the past. We are now heavily booked for the entire Christmas / January period with most deposits paid.

Easter bookings are looking strong, and we are heading towards full occupancy at this stage, however this will no doubt be weather dependent. 

Greywater work has been scheduled for August of this year, with all three stages being completed at the same time - as this is the most cost effective way.

The inaugural "Fish Fry" international surf enthusiast gathering took place on the reserve on the 9th of March. This attracted a large number of people to the reserve, including a number of guests to the camp that were staying for that specific reason. The reserve has seen a noticeable increase in casual usage this summer, which we are looking to encourage.

New boat ramp sign up and looks good, contains plenty of useful information and is very similar to those seen at Mangawhai heads and other boating areas. This sign was produced using a template supplied to us by the Coastguard giving standard basic user information.

We are currently preparing plans for 2 new self-contained cabins with construction taking place mid-2015. Resource consent has been granted.

In the coming months there are a number of areas of fencing to be completed around the camp, where the old fencing is either submerged in sand or deteriorated beyond repair. This work will be done by local contractors, with an estimate to be forwarded to the board prior to commencement.

Occupancy for March 2014:
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Kind regards,

Anton and Lucy

